IAS SEAGE

VOL. XXXIV.

AS VEGAS, NEVADA, FRIDAY, MAY 20, 1938

NUMBER 20

Field Artillery To Visit Vegas

Col. Otto E. Sandman, commandman, commanding officer of the 143d Fild Artillery, California National Guard, will bring his command of between 500 and 800 men to Las Vegas June 12. Capt. I. B. Aylesworth and Lieut. R. E. Bancroft will be in charge of the advance party.

The encampment will be made at Lorenzi Park resort where arrangements are being made to accommodate the force.

Capt. Charles L. Hall of Boulder City has made arrangements to show pictures of the dam under construction while the men are here, and will also conduct the men on a tour of the dam.

The 143d Artillery will proceed from here to Jordan Narrows, Utah, for annual maneuvers.

New Officers For Auxiliary

At the meeting of the American Legion Auxiliary held Monday evening at the War Memorial Building nominations were made for officers to serve the auxiliary for the coming year. The result was as follows:

President—Beulah Lundy and Regina Lewis.

First Vice- Pres.—Ruth Borax and Arvella Johnson.

2nd Vice-Pres.—GGrace Bates and Stella Fleming.

Treasurer—Mabel Grant.

Sgt. at Arms—Venice Lancaster. Chaplain—Mabel Reeves and Gladys Luce.

Executive Board — Fern Hunter, Della DeVinney, Pearl Payne, Sadie Bluchard, Ruth Smith, and Helen Scott.

The Auxiliary convention meets in Las Vegas in June.

Chamber Electe 2 New Members

State Cafe and DeCrane & Welbourn were elected to membership in Las Vegas Chamber of Commerce Tuesday on recommendation of the membership committee.

The application of Gerald W. Davis, of Sandall & Davis Boat Co., was received and referred to the committee.

Governor Gets Key To New York Fair Plans Meeting



Governor Richard Kirman, Mr. W. W. Hopper, President of First National Bank of Nevada and State Chairman of the advisory committee for the fair, and Mr. J. C. Hancock, the New York Good Will Courier, in the office of Governor Kirman at Carson City, Friday, May 13, on the occasion of delivering the key to the Fair to the Governor.

Kaltenborn Will Have Fine Plant

Bob Kaltenborn of General Auto Parts company now located at 117 North Main street, has begun construction of a fine new building, or series of buildings, on the southwest corner of First and Ogden streets.

The corner room will be a show room, 26 by 66 feet in size, immediately behind which will be the storage room, 20 by 40. In the rear of this, reaching to the alley will be the service station with a driveway running from the First street front and out past the hoist to Ogden street near the alley.

On the alley will be located the repair shop, 24 feet by 40 adjoining ent which will be the wash rack. Along hor the south side of the lot will be open storage sheds, leaving a parking space for a number of cars in the center of the area.

The site fronts 75 feet on First street by 140 feet on Ogden street with a 20-foot alley in the rear. Construction will be of concrete blocks furnished by Homer Groves from the North Las Vegas plant.

Cowan Takes Short Way Out

R. B. Cowan, a mining man who has been in ill health for several years, took the short way out Wednesday. He sat down in front of his cabin at 317½ South Fifth, placed a rifle against his chest and fired. Death came instantly.

Spanish Vets Auxiliary Meet

Mrs. Laura Kramer, president of the Spanish War Veterans Auxiliary, entertained the members at her home Tuesday evening, where plans were discussed for the department convention in Fallon, June 25 and 26.

Mrs. Roxena Smith was named as the delegate with Stella Foster as alternate. Past President Marion Cahlan, Mrs. Ella Morrison and Mattie Dominy also signified their intention of attending the convention.

Plans Meeting At Breakfast

Las Vegas Chamber of Commerce at its meeting Tuesday noon. on motion of Bob Kaltnborn, voted to try meeting for breakfast instead of luncheon during the months of June and July.

The breakfast meeting, designed to encourage members to attend during the hot months, will be held at the Union Pacific dining room beginning at 7:30 every Tuesday morning, unless it is found desirable to change back to the luncheon hour.

Among the guests at last Tues-day's meeting was Mr. J. C. Fisher, of St. Louis, who was a member of the Chamber for many years, beginning in the year 1911. Other visitors were Mr. Spencer, Mr. Rear and Mr. Eberhart.

K. O. Knudson reported that prospects for securing the 1939 district convention of the Ahepa organization are very encouraging.

The Rev. James H. Terry of the Episcopal Church, reported that the Episcopal Synod went off finely and that it was productive of much favorable publicity of a kind that will be most valuable. He expressed thanks for the whole hearted cooperation of the community and the people generally.

President GGriffith, commenting on the success of the Synod, said, "I met some of the finest men I ever saw. It was a pleasure to meet so many great characters."

The secretary was directed to send letters to appreciation to Bishop Thomas Jenkins and his assistant, Miss Ruth Jenkins, and to The Rev. H. M. Terry, on the fine work they did in making the Synod a success.

Rev. C. H. Sloan, member of the fish and game committee, declared that more publicity should be given to the "fishing industry." The eight pound bass recently caught in Lake Mead is worthy of being photographed and publicised and the fine strings being brought in frequently, especially the catches of children, are worthy of being publicised, Rev. Sloan declared.

Boy Is Injured By Motorcycle

Sheldon Barrett, son of Mr. and Mrs. Bud Barrett of the Westside was painfully injured in Boulder City Monday night when the motor-cycle he was riding overturned. He was given medical attention by Dr. J. R. McDaniel.